SUBMISSION BY B.M.BUNSEEDHUR: MEMBER: APLA

7th July, 2011.

RE; MILITARY VETERANS OMBUDSMAN Bill: B.M.BUNSEEDHUR

I am an APlA Military Veteran with a recorded designation on your computer.

I wish to make some submissions relating to the above appointment.

(1) There must be a good job description for the above post. We have seen too much of

(2) Cronyism in appointments which results in corruption and cronyism, and this has become a major problem in government services. Hence there need for a job description that fits the requirements of the post. Otherwise military veterans will be given a song and dance, and what they are entitled to delayed until they get so frustrated that they give up. Whoever is given the post must also be given adequate training, which must also include the secretarial and administrative staff. The latter in government departments don't even know how to pass on telephone messages because their work is often not monitored.

(3) All Military Veterans must know in simple language what their rights are. Nothing must be hidden from them. The situation of the Veterans must be understood. From the liberation movements they gave their lives for the struggle, they were prepared to lay down their lives if it came to that. Many of them are getting old and whatever benefits will accrue to them after the Passing of the Bill might be their only hope of survival.

(4) In 2004-5 already we were told that we were entitled to some benefits, e.g. training. I applied for obtain training in computer work through the Military Veterans office in Wynberg. Despite scores of telephone calls to Pretoria nothing was done and I gave up in despair.

(5) Recently, on learning about the bill I applied to the Military Veterans office in Wynberg (0217996634) to be put on the list for free medical attention, which I am told we are entitled to. I was told that that in the light of the new bill I have to renew my registration, and that this was a condition of the new Bill. I spoke to a Major Torrance in the Military Veterans Hospital. She was very helpful and kind and considerate, but she also said that she never can get in touch with Pretoria despite innumerable calls. Sgt. Major Bauwer of the Military Veterans did fax a registration form of some kind to Pretoria and we are still waiting to hear from them. Major Torrance is willing to get me registered for treatment at the Hospital but I have to renew my Registration first. Please not that I am 75 years old and I am a diabetic, with a high chrolesterol level and I need an annual test for prostrate cancer also.

(6) I bring all these details to you to emphasise that whatever body is set up it must function efficiently and sympathetically to the Veterans. It must not be somebody officious and unnecessarily bureaucratic who puts obstacles in the way of the Veterans and is not sympathetic to their problems.

